
 

Harrisburg City Council Minutes 
March 8, 2017 

 
The Harrisburg City Council met on this date at 6:30pm at City Hall, located at 120 Smith St.  
Presiding was Mayor Robert Duncan.  Also present were as follows: 

• Mike Caughey 
• Kim Downey 
• Robert Boese 
• Sarah Puls 
• John Loshbaugh 
• Adam Keaton 
• Youth Advisor Makenzie Thompson 
• City Administrator Brian Latta 
• City Recorder/Asst. City Administrator Michele Eldridge 
• Public Works Director Chuck Scholz 
• Finance Officer Tim Gaines (Arrived for the last topic on agenda) 

There were no absences this evening. 
 
Concerned Citizens in the Audience: 
 
Patrick Briggs, of the Harrisburg Harvesters Gleaners, and one of his board members were 
present.  Briggs told the Council that they were present to ask the City Council about the Senior 
Center.  They are looking for a suitable spot in which they can operate.  Their last location was 
sold, so they are currently operating on the lots that are down from the Dari Mart.  They are 
operating in the elements, and there is no power.  They looked at the Senior Center as a 
possible location, and hoped that they could share that space.  He understands like there is a 
little bit of a disagreement of how that is used, but he understands that there is no agreement 
with the Senior Center board.  He had contacted Eldon McEldowney about the possibility of 
sharing the space.  Another idea that came to them, was the possibility of using some of the 
Harrisburg Justice Center, since the Justice Court is moving out.  The H.A.R.T. Community 
Center, of which he is also a board member, will also need a location for the Parent Co-Op 
Preschool.  He handed out a written packet of information (Please see Addendum No. 1), which 
included pictures of the current location.  They are operating under a canopy, with no power, 
and no bathroom.  They are looking for a place to re-locate, short term, and would like to grow 
as they can.  
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• Boese wasn’t familiar with their operation, were they affiliated with Gods Storehouse? 
• Briggs told him that they were, but weren’t any longer.  The work they do is associated 

with the Book of Ruth in which it said that when the farmer harvests, that the gleaners 
come behind to take out food that was left behind.  They do a modernized version of 
that.  They go to grocery stores, as well as fields.  At a grocery store, they get food that 
is still good, but no longer fresh, and bring it back to be used.  They also make sure 
that if they have anything left over, that they pass it on to other gleaners, another food 
bank, and they also work with the Eugene Mission.  They make sure the food is shared. 
They meet weekly, so they would need space for a Wednesday afternoon, and all day 
on Thursdays.   

• Boese asked what kind of space that they needed?  
• Briggs said that they have a couple of refrigerators, and shelving spaces for the food.  .  

They currently have about 100 members, represented by 25 families.  He told Council 
that they were able to use the annex for the Church of 7th day, but it’s been sold, so 
they are now looking for a new location.  

• Mayor Duncan asked if they had a budget, or do they just work hand to mouth? 
• Briggs said that they do get grants on occasion; they had just received one from the 

Siletz Tribal Group, which helps to purchase protein, like eggs and meat.  They do a lot 
of fundraising too.  Most of what they take in, is given out.  They would like to expand a 
bit more, and plan on approaching the grade school about that.  

• Mayor Duncan asked if they had looked at the Methodist Church location?   They aren’t 
using it as a church right now.  

• Briggs said that he checked into it, but can’t remember the details about whether they 
could use it or not.   

• Boese said then you went to the senior center, and asked them if you could share the 
space. 

• Briggs said that Eldon told him that he would need to talk with some of the other 
seniors about it.  They (the Gleaners) understand that there is not an agreement 
between the seniors and the City.  However, they also don’t want to shove their way 
into the center.  We hope that we can share the space, in a cooperative way.  

• Mayor Duncan asked if Latta had done that inventory on available space? 
• Latta said that most of the vacancies are because of the high rents the landlords are 

charging.  He stated that he knows that the Gleaners have been bounced back and 
forth between locations.  The City does not have a lease agreement for the senior 
center.  We do have one with the museum, and now the H.A.R.T. Center.  We do have 
a long standing relationship with the seniors.  They used to be back in the back part of 
where the Library is now, and when we moved the modular in, they were moved to that 
space.  He knows that the Gleaners need more electricity than a standard residence, 
and their space needs are high.  He did want to remind them all that on Wednesdays, 
and Thursdays, when they are operating, are also times of high use by the Senior 
Center.  They hold a potluck every Wednesday, and he believes that Thursdays are 
another day of use. There are also some challenges on space needs; the senior center 
does have pool tables and other features which limit the available space.   

Harrisburg City Council Minutes 
March 8, 2017 

2



• Boese asked if they had looked around at other locations, or did they ultimately want to 
have the use of the senior center?   Have they looked thoroughly at other locations? 

• Briggs said that he didn’t know what kind of capacity the senior center could hold.  He 
did talk in the past with Latta about a portable or non-portable storage building; that 
might be a possibility on a vacant lot.  However, that could trigger taxes.  They  
specifically need a space that’s around 400 sq. ft.   

Council talked about other possibilities, such as talking with Bob Kinyon, since he has 
several places in town.  Latta reminded Council that we didn’t need to come up with a solution 
tonight.  He suggested that if Councilors had any ideas, that they could email him. Mayor 
Duncan also told Briggs that he would make some calls.  There might some farmers with 
warehouse space that would be willing to allow them to use some of it. 

 
Consent List Approval 

• Caughey motioned to approve the consent list, and was seconded by Downey.  
The City Council then voted unanimously to approve the consent list.  The 
following items were approved by this action: 

o Payment of the February 2017 bills 
o The Minutes of February 8, and February 22, 2017 

 
The matter of a Discussion with a Representative from the Linn County Sheriff’s Office.  

• Sergeant Greg Klein summarized the Linn County Sheriff’s Report for the month of 
February.  (Please see Addendum No. 2, 3 and 4 for the LCSO Reports, and report 
from the Harrisburg Fire/Rescue District.)  He covered a few of the items on the detail 
report.  

• Downey said that she had received a report from Jim Lepin; (Addendum No. 5) that 
showed crime data for the City.   

• Sergeant Klein said that they were some good statistics.  He liked that it gave history 
back to 2015, you can really see some of the changes. 

• Downey and the other Councilors thought they were doing a great job!  
• Mayor Duncan asked if he knew why there was such a dramatic change for us?   
• Sergeant Klein said it’s a combination of a number of things.  There’s heightened 

community awareness, and another Neighborhood Watch group.  There were more 
arrests, and search warrants.  Plus there was a lot more presence and visibility in the 
community.  

• Deputy Steve Frambes was with Sergeant Klein, and talked about why there were so 
many warnings on the list.  They are really having to stretch to come up with reasons to 
stop people.  Some of the stops they made are in areas of higher complaints.  If you 
have no lights on your license plate, or don’t signal, that gives us a reason to stop you, 
and ask why you are driving around at 1:00 in the morning.  We also log the type of 
vehicle that they drive, so we have correlation in the future if they should be stopped 
again.  Once again, if you are driving a marked vehicle, people generally don’t break 
the law in front of you.  People aren’t blatantly blowing stop signs, or otherwise 
breaking the laws.  He added that some of them like doing traffic, because it sometimes 
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catches the bad guys.  He offered the ride-along program if anyone would like to 
experience what they do when working.  There is an on-line application if anyone is 
interested.  

• Mayor Duncan thanked them for the job that they do.  
• Loshbaugh suggested that they come and sit at 7th & Territorial.  He was having more 

problems with people not obeying traffic laws there. 
• Deputy Frambes said that you have to be in a good position to stop a vehicle.  You 

have to be visible, and you have to see them.   
 
The matter of Adopting Recently Approved Amendments to the City’s Subdivision Code, 
Ordinance No. 950, “AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 17.40 OF THE HARRISBURG 
MUNICIPAL CODE” 
Staff Report:  Latta reminded Council that we had already held the public hearing for this issue 
at the last regular Council Meeting.  

• Puls motioned to approve Ordinance No. 950, “AN ORDINANCE AMENDING 
CHAPTER 17.40 OF THE HARRISBURG MUNICIPAL CODE”, and was seconded by 
Downey.  The City Council then voted unanimously to approve Ordinance No. 950 
and thereby amending Chapter 17.40 in relation to street widths. 

 
The matter of Reviewing and Approving Resolution No. 1152, “A RESOLUTION APPROVING 
CITY AND MUNICIPAL COURT FEES” 
Staff Report:  Latta told the City Council that this had been through the Government 
Committee, who recommended that we adopt it.  This will allow us to lower business rental 
license fees, and establish Municipal Court Fees.  

• Caughey had a concern on information shown on page 15 of the packet.  Under both the 
Gazebo rental and Justice Center rental fees, it doesn’t mention a limitation of hours.  
His concern is that someone could claim that they could rent one of those places for an 
entire week, and only have to pay the fee you see on this form.  

• Latta said that it’s specified on the rental form.  It’s a period of four hours.  Someone 
couldn’t fill out the application, and think that they could have it for a long time.  

• Caughey said that if someone really wanted to push it, that he thinks they could.  
• Latta said that we can modify it if you like, similar to what we did on the skate park 

rental.  
• Puls suggested we make that 4 hours.  
• Keaton noted that when he went to Staples to have work done, that they charged him a 

lot more for color copies.  He was concerned that we weren’t charging enough.  
• Latta told him that we don’t copy things for people.  We copy items that are City 

business.  We don’t always charge for things too.  The main concern is that we are 
covering our own cost for providing the copies.  Large items, such as a bid packet, are 
charged.  

• Caughey motioned to approve Resolution No. 1152, “A RESOLUTION APPROVING 
CITY AND MUNICIPAL COURT FEES”, with the aforementioned change to hours.  
He was seconded by Loshbaugh.  The City Council then voted unanimously to 
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approve Resolution No. 1152, with the addition of 4 hours to the rental of the 
Gazebo, and the Harrisburg Justice Center.  

 
The matter of Approving Resolution No. 1153, “A RESOLUTION AMENDING THE JOB 
DESCRIPTION FOR THE CITY ADMINISTRATOR” 
Staff Report:  Eldridge reported that the Personnel Committee had recommended approval of 
these changes; during the evaluation of the City Administrator, we realized that code 
enforcement was not listed.  That is a major item in the Strategic Plan, and thereby should be 
part of the job description.   

• Downey motioned to approve Resolution No. 1153, “A RESOLUTION AMENDING 
THE JOB DESCRIPTION FOR THE CITY ADMINISTRATOR”.  She was seconded by 
Caughey.  The City Council then voted unanimously to approve Resolution No. 
1153, and thereby the change to the City Administrators job description. 

 
The matter of Reviewing 2017-2021 City of Harrisburg Strategic Plan and Adoption of 
Resolution 1154, “A RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE CITY’S 2017-2021 STRATEGIC PLAN” 
Staff Report:  Latta said we had made the changes covered in the work session.  We had 
added the objective for the remodel of the Justice Center as a top priority, along with three 
others.  Those include the 4th Street Project, the Street Assessment and Funding Project, and 
the Water Study.  This strategic plan doesn’t kick in until July 1st, 2017. 

• Downey motioned to approve Resolution No. 1154, “A RESOLUTION ADOPTING 
THE CITY’S 2017-2021 STRATEGIC PLAN”, and was seconded by Puls.  The City 
Council then voted unanimously to approve Resolution No. 1154, and thereby 
adopting the City’s 2017-2021 Strategic Plan.  

 
The matter of hearing from the Museum Board 
Museum Report:  Don Bowers, the current President of the Museum Board, gave Council an 
update on the report that he had provided (in the agenda).  He said that it’s been a good year 
for them, and between the 4th of July, and the Sesquicentennial, we have had at least 600 
additional people pass through the museum.  
 Bowers shared information on the change that they made to their security system.  It 
was more expensive to implement, but would cost less on annual maintenance. They’ve also 
had some changes to who was at the museum on their open days now, and are operating with 
volunteers again.  The person that previously did it, has terminal pancreatic cancer.  Bill Arthur 
also resigned in July, so we are short members.  They have gotten some new members, such 
as Bob Strutz.   
 Puls suggested that Bowers get in touch with the school and find out if he can get 
someone to volunteer for credit.  Mayor Duncan suggested that he also contact the Boy Scouts, 
because anyone trying to get their Eagle Badge might be interested.  Boese liked the 
information about the Monteith house property, and Bowers said that they had received 3 pieces 
of furniture; all from around 1876 on that.  Boese asked that since our Fire Chief, Bart Griffith 
was here tonight, how did the museum feel about the changes they have coming up with 
building a new fire station?  Bowers said that nobody hardly knows where they are anyhow; he 
has no problems with what they are doing.  He mentioned that Bill Morse tried to get a new 
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station for them for some time, and was always hoping that we could get the existing building to 
be part of the museum.  Chief Griffith said that it could be a possibility.  

Mayor Duncan thanked him and the rest of the board for doing all of this.  It’s wonderful 
to have a resource like this in our community.  Bowers said that it is pretty awesome; we 
wouldn’t be here without the City involvement.  
 
The matter of Considering a Donation Request from the H.A.R.T. Community Center Inc. for 
Fiscal Year 2017-2018 
 
Councilor Adam Keaton left the room at this time.  
 
Staff Report:  Latta said that Edie Moro, who is now the Executive Director of H.A.R.T., and Pat 
Briggs, who is a board member, were both here to make a request for funding in the future fiscal 
year.  

• Moro said that the funds that they are requesting are incredibly valuable to them.  The 
letter that she had sent lists the things that they currently do, or facilitate.  She said that 
not listed here, is the STEAM program.  (Science, Technology, Engineering, the Arts, 
Math)  This comes from a new volunteer, who came in as retired YMCA, and said that 
she missed kids, and asked if she could volunteer! It’s pretty amazing what we can put 
together.  They do need some more board members.  With the weather being as cold as 
it was, and really stormy, they been assisting a lot of people with energy assistance, and 
the Salvation Army assistance for electrical and utility bills.  

 
Councilor Keaton returned to the Council Chambers at this time. 
 

• Caughey said that he’s worked with Edie on several things.  He was always impressed 
by Peggy; she did a lot of wonderful things.  Then Edie came on board, and she does so 
many more things, with so little money; it’s just incredible.  He thanked her for her time 
and expertise; he knows that the town appreciates them.  

• Downey added that she is always incredibly nice, and smiling,  
• Moro added that we have our organizer, Farrah Miller, back, so we are now planning the 

Multi-Cultural Celebration to be held on May 20th.  We hold that underneath the cover at 
the school.  We like working with the museum when we can, and we have more plans for 
fundraising, and future community events. 

• Keaton asked what their total budget was at this point? 
• Moro told him she’s working on it right now.  She thinks it’s around $150,000 a year now.  
• Keaton wanted to chat with her; their church supports local organizations.  
• Mayor Duncan returned to the Gleaners subject, since Pat Briggs was still there, and 

asked if they were a 501(c)(3) group.   
• Briggs told him yes 
• Mayor Duncan said then that they can give a tax break to anyone who allows you to set 

up shop on their property.  
• Briggs said that he can write them a tax receipt if needed. 

Harrisburg City Council Minutes 
March 8, 2017 

6



• Downey motioned to direct staff to include a $15,000 Donation to the H.A.R.T. 
Community Center in the proposed FY2017-2018 budget.  She was seconded by 
Caughey, and the City Council voted unanimously to plan for a $15,000 donation to 
the H.A.R.T. Community Center when we start the City’s budget.  

 
The matter of Holding a Public Hearing for the Proposed Priceboro Park Annexation and Zoning 
Map Amendment Request.  
 
The Mayor read aloud the script for this legislative public hearing.  He described the 
process to request a continuance, and opened the hearing at the hour of 7:33pm.  
 
There was no declaration of any conflicts of interest from Councilors  
 
Staff Report:  Latta told the City Council that you are making two decisions tonight.  The first is 
to approve the Priceboro Park Annexation Request, and the other is to approve the City’s 
Zoning Map Amendment Request.  The order of these two actions is important, because you 
can’t technically do a zone amendment until an annexation takes place. For the annexation, you 
use Oregon State Statutes for the process and approval criteria.  The statutes say the Council 
can initiate an annexation, and set a date for the hearing, which the Council has already done.  
We sent a notice to property owners, and put a notice in the newspaper, as well as posting it in 
4 public places in town.   
 He then summarized each of the Criteria and Findings of Fact for each section in the 
agenda bill.  He concluded with the subject site complying with the applicable annexation 
criteria.  He added that we will now complete an ordinance, which is subject to the referendum 
process, if someone should wish to challenge it.  After that, then Eldridge will finish processing 
the paperwork, and will submit it to the Secretary of State’s office in Salem. The Planning 
Commission didn’t have to review the annexation, but they did so with the zone amendment, 
and recommended approval of it to the City Council.  He then summarized each of the criteria, 
as stated in the agenda bill.  He noted that this will be our first PUZ (Public Use Zone).  He 
described to the City Council what kinds of structures or facilities are allowed in that type of 
zone.   
 
Public Testimony in Favor of this application: 
 

• Debby Magnuson, of 31871 Herman Rd in Eugene, owns one of the properties’ that has 
a fence in violation of the code.  She purchased it in July, and is one of 9 she owns, and 
10 she manages.  They were not fully aware of the challenges with the fence.  In fact, 
not only did the owner not give disclosure on it, but they had to go through a lot of covert 
changes to develop the land to use it.  She believes it’s in the best interest for her 
property for Council to vote in favor of it, and to make it so that the fence is on her 
property, rather than on the City’s.   

• Latta told her that the City will initiate a lot line adjustment, between the City and the four 
property owners, and we will get the surveyors out there to fix it.  

• Magnuson said that she might keep it then, rather than selling it!  
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There were no other members of the public present for this topic; therefore, there was no 
testimony in opposition, or neutral to this request. The Public Hearing was then closed at 
the hour of 7:45 pm.   
 

• Latta suggested that on motion 2, that they should remove the line ‘contingent on 
completion of the Priceboro Park Annexation’.  As long as we have motion 1 before 
motion 2, then we don’t have to make that statement.  

• Downey then motioned to approve the Priceboro Park Annexation Request 
(LU362), subject to the adoption of an Ordinance at the April 12, 2017 City Council 
meeting.  This motion is based on findings contained in the February 28, 2017 
staff report, and on findings made during deliberations on the request.  She was 
seconded by Caughey, and the City Council voted unanimously to approve the 
Priceboro Park Annexation Request, and will approve the future Ordinance 
adoption at the April 12, 2017 City Council meeting.  

• Downey then motioned to approve the City of Harrisburg’s Zoning Map 
Amendment request (LU353).  This motion is based on findings contained in the 
February 28, 2017 staff report, and on findings made during deliberations on the 
request.  Caughey seconded the motion, and the City Council voted unanimously 
to approve the Zoning Map Amendment Request for Priceboro Park, once the 
Annexation is completed.  

 
The matter of Proclaiming April 8, 2017 as Arbor Day in the City of Harrisburg 

• The Mayor read aloud the proclamation for Arbor Day, and proclaimed April 8th for the 
Arbor Day Celebration in Harrisburg.  

• Latta said that the celebration will be held on April 8th, in Priceboro Park.  He did note 
that unfortunately, we will not be able to move the Camperdown Elm that is on the 
property that the Fire District is purchasing, due to the high quote for moving it, but it’s a 
common tree that can be purchased readily at any nursery, and costs very little in 
comparison. 

• Downey was devastated, because she wanted to protect that tree.  However, when she 
was told that the cost to move it started at $18,000, she could understand why, but was 
still disappointed.  

 
The matter of Discussing an Extension Request to the Purchase Option of Cedar Square for the 
Fire District 
Staff Report:  Latta said that the Fire District was moving along well with the project, but this is 
a simple formality that they were choosing, to make sure that there were no problems if the 
timing doesn’t happen the way they want.  By doing this, we are covered.  

• Chief Griffith said that not much has changed, he’s dealing with bonds, which he’s never 
dealt with before, and it’s a very slow process.  Everyone wants to know the end date for 
completion, and we don’t know.  He thinks that it might be at the end of 2018; but the 
bonds may not be sold until next month.  Their timeframe keeps getting extended out a 
little each time.  They also have a construction window that affects this, because working 
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during the wintertime will increase the cost exponentially; they might have to wait until 
summer of 2019 to complete the construction.  

• Mayor Duncan said yes, it’s hard to wait….but it will finally get done!  
• Boese was also a fan of the tree there……he could try to move it, but he’s not sure if it 

would be saved or not.  
• Scholz told him that the arborist came out to look at it, and said that the roots continue to 

spread out a long ways, so if we want to give it a chance to survive, they would want to 
vactor the dirt around the roots.  That’s why the quote he has is from $18,000 to 
$40,000, to try to save that tree.   

• Chief Griffith thought that perhaps we could try moving it to the museum…..he said that 
the reason he is here tonight, is that he’s going to try to be attending our meetings in the 
future.  That way, we have a presence from the Fire Board at the City Council meetings.  
There needs to be more communication between us, and as we move forward with our 
project, you’ll likely see more of him.  

• Downey thanked him for the reports that he provides us.  
 
The matter of Discussing City Council Designated Committee’s.  
Staff Report:  Latta said that Councilor Puls had brought up this subject, and he felt it was a 
worthwhile discussion to hold.  He wanted to bring it forward now, and then talk about it at the 
work session on the 22nd.  He noted that we spend a lot of time for a City of our size in either 
Council meetings, or committees.  City’s Budget Committee, the Planning Commission, and the 
Library Board, are all required by City Charter, ordinance, or state law, so none of those will be 
changing.  However, the others are created by Council motion; they can come and go.  Staff felt 
there were some opportunities and efficiencies we could have if we really looked at this.  
Obviously, there are a ton of variations from the suggestions that he made.  He then 
summarized each of the options as he presented them in his agenda bill.  He noted that if we 
created council advisory committees, then as an example, we could apply them to our first four 
priorities on the strategic plan. The council can see several items on the agenda tonight, which 
have gone through committee, but then had to wait until the next Council meeting to be 
approved.  As an example, we held our Personnel Committee meeting last night; and because 
the agenda was put out last week, unless it’s an urgent item, we can’t cover it tonight because 
there is not enough notice time.  

• Puls made a motion to discuss this item further at the March 22, 2017 City Council 
work session meeting, and was seconded by Boese.  The City Council then voted 
unanimously to talk about designated committees at the next work session.  

 
Councilor Loshbaugh left the room at this point  
 
The matter of Discussing Law Enforcement Services 
Staff Report:  Latta told the City Council that as they know, he’s been working on a unified 
contract with the other contract cities that use the services of the Linn County Sheriff’s Office 
(LCSO).  We are holding a meeting on Friday, in Millersburg, and he will need to talk about how 
Harrisburg wants the contract to be negotiated.  His agenda bill points out that we are paying for 
services in addition to what the LCSO would normally be providing for us; it’s an enhanced 
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services contract.  If we didn’t have a contract, we would still have a jail, dispatch, 911 
emergency response, and specialty services, such as drug enforcement, traffic, and animal 
control, but only as needed and available.  Those services are paid for through property taxes 
and a special law enforcement services levy.  We have a contract that provides for so many 
hours of pro-active enforcement provided by the LCSO. Harrisburg has been assertive in our 
negotiations over the last couple of years, so we are in an excellent position.  In fact, our hourly 
rate has been a little under $56 an hour for the hours we contract for.  Millersburg, and the other 
contract cities, are paying as much as $75 to $80 an hour.  The Sheriff has decided that to be 
fair, we should all be charged the same amount.  He (Latta) feels that is acceptable, because 
from a service perspective, they set their rates, and we look at how much we can afford based 
on those rates.  The average that the Sheriff is planning on charging the contract cities is $65 an 
hour.  The annual contract is proposed to increase by 6% this year, which means that the actual 
amount per hour we’d be charged for in our contract is about $69 an hour.  That amount, based 
on our current contracted hours (419), would create a $71,866 increase; which is a huge hit to 
our general fund.   
 
Councilor Loshbaugh returned to the Council Chambers at this time. 
 
 Therefore, we need to think about what we can afford.  Is 419 hours appropriate? We do 
have the biggest contract, and the most hours, and we are the biggest contract City.  Other 
cities like Tangent don’t have a contract, and they have close to 1,000 people.  We do have a lot 
more hours than all the other contract cities too.  There are two easy solutions.  First, we can 
plan on keeping it the same, and we try to figure out how to pay $72,000.  Or second, we can 
figure out how much money we want to spend, and then reduce our hours based upon that 
amount.  If we don’t pay the sheriff anything, we will still have services; but Latta does feel that 
we do need the enhanced services.  He doesn’t want anyone to think we are trying to get rid of 
the contract all together.  We just need to find out how much we can afford, and what makes 
sense for Harrisburg. Latta came up with another alternative which is to specify the number of 
hours used for traffic, because traffic concerns the Council. He thinks 75 to 100 hours of traffic a 
month would be a good thing to have.  However, he doesn’t think that the entire contract should 
be for that purpose.  We’d like them to be here, so that they can respond in a good amount of 
time to other issues.  The sheriff is reluctant to tie himself to a specified number of traffic hours 
because a lot of our contract hours are eaten up by other dispatched calls.  The travel time for 
them to get here, are included in our hours.  

The savings we generate from making some of those changes can provide us with 
enough funds to employ a person who could be part time, who would be a combined code 
enforcement/municipal court clerk.  Code enforcement is not something that the deputies like to 
do; and we’d prefer that they don’t have to be doing it as well.  He explained how that would be 
possible.  His proposal is to ask for 300 hours a month, which is 119 hours less than what we 
received in February, but with that, we can hire a code enforcement officer, and we can stipulate 
that 100 of those 300 hours are used for traffic enforcement.  Based on 300 hours, and with the 
addition of a code enforcement/municipal court clerk, the cost is only $10,000 more than what 
we are paying for this year.  We would gain an employee, and provide better traffic 
enforcement. If we keep on allowing them to hand us a 5% increase every year, we get to 
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where we can’t afford it at all in the long run. $350,000 is a lot of money, so we need to get to a 
place where we can afford this.   
 His proposal is to go to the Sheriff on Friday, and ask for 300 hours a month, 100 of 
which will be used for traffic enforcement, and we can then hire a code enforcement 
officer/municipal court clerk.  You need to remember that our citizens are already paying for 
basic services, which are funded through property taxes, and a tax levy.  So we have to be 
more pro-active with the services we ask for.   

With the code enforcement person added to staff, we would average about $10,000 
more than what we are paying for right now in this fiscal year.  He added that we gain an 
employee who would be providing a more proactive enforcement of our rules.  Right now, our 
management team responds to code violations.  This person would be more proactive, and 
would be hanging tags, and knocking on doors, looking for violations.  The problems we have 
are resolved much more quickly.  Downey said that her concern about code enforcement, is that 
if that person is part time, and somebody calls and is upset about somebody parking their car in 
a funky way, and blocking their driveway, you would have to wait to have it resolved.  Latta told 
her that with his proposal, we would still be able to call Linn County, and they would still 
respond.  Downey asked then that would just be part of our hours.  Latta told her yes.  We have 
200 hours left over after the 100 hours are spent on traffic enforcement.  Scholz said that in 
actuality, the driveway being blocked falls under state traffic code.  It would be an immediate call 
as a traffic violation.  You can’t block turn lanes, or hydrants, etc.  Downey said that was what 
she had concerns about.  She had no problem with City code enforcement, but she wants some 
things taken care of immediately too. Latta said that he will let them know that we don’t want 
them to look actively for code violations, but if we call and have a complaint, we do need them 
to fix it.  
 Downey worried about how much time they are using for code enforcement now.  She 
would like to see something similar to the traffic statistics report we have.  She does like the 100 
hours being used for traffic, especially now that she knows that it helps with fighting crime.  Puls 
agreed.  Latta said that code enforcement is their least favorite thing to do.  The Sheriff has 
come straight out and said it. Crime is the number one thing they respond to, traffic is number 
two, and code enforcement is at the very bottom.  It takes them more time to respond, because 
every city is a little bit different.  He thinks we can tell them that we can limit your need to 
respond to active code enforcement issues because we are hiring a code enforcement officer.  
Then when the need arises, we can call you; that would be a dispatch call.  He thinks that’s how 
he would approach it. Downey said that she’d really like to know how much time code 
enforcement takes.  She is worried that we say we can’t afford them, and the cut in hour’s 
means that they would come back next year and charge us an hourly rate of $80.  

Latta said that we’ve figured out code enforcement costs already in a sense; the total 
budget for LCSO is about $27,000,000.  All of the contract cities together provide about 
$800,000 in revenue.  That provides them with 7 deputies.  The rest of the revenue that they 
receive is from private contracts, taxes, and their levy.  We need to be repeating that what they 
are proposing with that 5%, and now 6%, is not sustainable.  That’s been every year, for years 
and years. Mayor Duncan added that was in years that we couldn’t provide cost of living 
increases too. Latta said that sometimes it looks a little like a shell game.  The County 
Administrator says it’s the Sherriff’s office, and the Sherriff’s office says it’s the County 
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Administrator who sets the rate increases.  So they point fingers at each other, and the Sheriff 
says that he is underfunded.  He thinks that the Sheriff can understand that with increases of 
5% and 6% a year that you have to reduce hours.  That’s the end of the story; you can’t afford it.  
Downey reminded them that the levy’s they have, are for a limited time.  She thought the latest 
one was for 5 years.  The levies don’t always get renewed.  The Sheriff has to look at that too.  
Puls said but that’s not our problem.  Downey said that it just makes her sick.  We need it, and 
have to have it, but we have to limit it because we can’t afford it.  It’s sad.   Latta said that we 
are far bigger than any of the other cities, and Mill City and Lyons are farther away from Albany 
than what we are.  We’re using about a third more hours than those places.  Unfortunately, the 
Sheriff doesn’t have a great handle on his budget.  Puls said that’s obvious if he claims 5% 
increases each year, and can’t really tell us why, and he says that the county is underfunding 
him. Latta said that they do have a difficult budget; they have overtime costs, new hires, new 
deputies, people quitting, higher insurance costs; it is a challenge, and 5% is the easiest way to 
deal with it.  The cities have to be united that we can’t keep affording these 5% and now 6% 
increases; it has to be capped at the assessed value of what cities are limited to.  If we get a 
2.5% increase in our tax revenue, then we can give them a 2.5% increase in our contract.   
 Chief Griffith said that they are having the same issues in their negotiations with them for 
dispatch services.  They give us the same rate increases of 5% each year, with no reason for it.  
We are actually talking about doing away with the dispatcher, and doing something in district.  
We are also limited to revenue increases of 3% while our expenses are increasing by 5% per 
year. Keaton said it would be different if there was a stable and sustainable way to do this. 
Thompson asked how much it would cost for a part time code enforcement person.  Latta said 
that there is some flexibility in that.  We could pay them full time, and make a full time and part 
time utility billing clerk.  There are options for us to make that happen.  He took it at the salary of 
a court clerk, on an 8 step scale, and the top end would be about $21 an hour.   If they work 30 
hours or less, there would be no benefits, but there would be PERS.  It would cost us about 
$40,000 at the top end. Thompson would like to see something like the graph that the sheriff 
gave us earlier.  If we added contracted hours compared to crime, we could see the per hour 
range.  It would be nice to compare the actual hours spent to crime rates for all the cities.  Latta 
said that’s a great point.  There is no straight line correlation.  Puls said that Mill City had some 
of the worse crime per capita, but they have a state prison outside of Lyons, and Mill City is the 
closest city to that.  They have challenges.  Latta said that there was some sensitivity to that.  

He said that Mike put together a table of LCSO traffic statistics for 2016.  He added a far 
right column to it that shows the ratio of hours to calls.  (See Addendum No. 6.) In January, it 
took an average of 2 hours for one call, actually, about 2.5 hours of contracted time per call.  Is 
that the right amount of time?  If calls are really only taking 30 minutes or an hour then what are 
they doing with their additional time?  They could be doing traffic, or paperwork for other cities.  
Maybe it would be better to have a 1 to 1 ratio.  In the end though; this is just data.  Mayor 
Duncan asked if they had someone doing local code enforcement, wouldn’t it make for happier 
deputies? Latta said that he thought they would be happy to not get pressure from the City on 
code enforcement issues, like parking on Harrisburg Beach.  He understands how they feel; the 
people parking down there aren’t bad people!  Puls asked what they feel like responding to 
something like that.  Thompson asked if we were allowed to talk to them, and perhaps ask them 
how they saw the effect of reducing our hours by 100.  Have we asked them? Latta said that 
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was a fair question.  The response that the Sheriff already gave him was that we would have 
lower response time.  If all the cities scrapped their contracts, they would have 7 less deputies, 
which mean less ability to respond to calls.  We want to keep a good buffer to respond to 
dispatch calls.  We are sort of paying twice, not for more service, but for a more pro-active 
response.  He hopes the numbers of calls we get don’t eat up all our hours, so they actually 
have more time to spend here.  But we can say how many hours of traffic enforcement we want.   
If we have a bunch of calls in one month, you’ll see how 300 hours can go pretty quickly.  
 Loshbaugh said that along with that, you have the issue of livability in the community.  
We want to finance this to the point where everyone isn’t carrying a gun to protect themselves.  
If they had an average of 30 calls, and it’s down to 5, then they are doing their jobs.  Latta said 
it’s not just about money and hours.  It’s about efficiency and perceptions. There are some 
things we can do structurally to help with his.  For instance, getting all the cities together for the 
last six months.  You noticed our traffic numbers are up; he doesn’t think that’s coincidental.  
They know we are talking and it worries them.  He’s not saying that they weren’t doing a good 
job before, because they were; but you do better if you think you are being watched.  The cities 
want better and more frequent communication with the sheriff. If we are talking about having a 
substation here, then it will be a big difference to things, and crime is low.  This conversation is 
about what we can afford, as far as law enforcement.  If the answer is 419 hours, then we have 
to find a way to fund an additional $72,000, which means cuts elsewhere.  Or if we had a code 
officer, and specific traffic hour requirements, we can reduce our hours and not really lose the 
services.  
 Caughey said that on that chart he put together, you can see the trend.  He agrees with 
what Brian said, because when you look at the last three months, and compare backwards, it’s 
a significant increase.  You heard a fact, that they make minor stops for minor things in order to 
stop horrible things.  They have a rule now, that certain offenses require citations to be given.  
Those are things like cell phones, seat belts, and speeding, etc.  How many hours they were 
here and how much of that is not all for traffic; it’s for enhanced services; the stuff we are 
already paying for.  The Sheriff’s complaint is that he isn’t getting properly funded from the 
county.  His (Caughey’s) opinion is that they are using the Contracted Cities to make up for that.  
We can’t make up what they are missing; they need to go back to the Commissioners, and tell 
them that they need more money to provide mandated services.  The other thing Brian talked 
about was providing time and a half for additional coverage on the 4th of July.  That’s fair; we 
should be paying them extra, rather than having another chunk of hours subtracted from our 
monthly hours.  Brian helped with some of this, and he thinks it’s important for how many calls 
there were, and how many traffic events there were.  That was the purpose of doing this.  
 Keaton said that the Sheriff said that the total budget is close to $27,000,000, then the 
total contract cities at $800,000 are only providing about 3% of their total budget costs.  There’s 
no point in trying to use 3% of your income to offset the other 97% of the underfunding.  Puls 
agreed, except that you also have the jail, and other really expensive costs that they have.  If 
you narrow it to just deputies, and we said that it’s 7 of them; that’s a lot of people.  Keaton said 
that you have to get a sense of the budget.  Latta said that our citizens have paid more than an 
average contract city.  The citizens pay property taxes, which go to the county, and they pay on 
the law enforcement levy, so they are paying twice, and the county and Sheriff’s department has 
two sources of revenue from our citizens already.  Then you add in jail, dispatch, the dog pound, 

Harrisburg City Council Minutes 
March 8, 2017 

13



etc. He guarantees the money we’ve sent to them; probably around $200,000 is just from 
Harrisburg. Keaton said that the point he was trying to make is that you can double the cost of 
contract cites, and then you’ll see an increase in the total budget.  He doesn’t see the point from 
his angle of using the contract cities to make up for the deficit; because it won’t really affect the 
bottom line.  Downey said except that we were the only ones being affected, because we were 
paying lower hourly rates.  Latta said that we are the worse affected.  He knows that because of 
the increase in hourly rates, that there will be no benefit to us for one to two years.  Thompson 
said that the smaller cities are going to get the better deal now.   
 Latta said that the Sheriff brought up a good point.  All the contract cities didn’t start at 
the same time; we joined them in 1972 or 1973.  We started; and we paid a comparable rate 
back then.  Other cities joined later, and got different rates.  We’ve had a separate cost.  Where 
Harrisburg has benefited is because he negotiated the heck out of the Sheriff's office for the 
past couple of years.  The first year, we received an additional 40 hours, but that was with an 
increase of 5% in costs.  The forty additional hours took the hourly rate down.  Last year, we 
reduced hours by 21 hours but we had a 0% increase in the contract resulting in a net zero 
increase for that year.  With the rate increase, we dropped further below the average if you will.  
This year, the collaboration sort of hurt us a little, but to be fair, it will benefit us all later on. 
Caughey said that the smallest cities pay the highest amounts.  Puls agreed, and said that Mill 
City pays $220,000 and are a 1/3 of our size, and they are paying far more per hour.  Latta said 
that he felt enthused by the meetings, and that we have good results from it.  Downey said that 
we still don’t know how many of these hours are for code enforcement.  Latta told her she’s 
right; they are hard to figure out.  The one parking complaint that they had this month was code 
enforcement.  He thinks it’s a very small amount. Downey asked then if someone calls dispatch, 
does dispatch say sorry, call the city?  Latta told her no, if someone calls them to complain, they 
will respond.   Latta said that if they called the city, we’d respond, and if they called dispatch, 
then they would respond.  We would let the citizens know about the code enforcement officer, 
and would tell them to call that person; here’s the number.  He told Tim in the preliminary 
budget numbers to include this employee, and the funds for a one time car for them.  So the 
question remains, what do you want him to negotiate for.   
 Caughey said that on page 89, that summary Latta gave them seems reasonable to him 
to reduce our costs. Downey would like to know what the Sheriff would say to the effectiveness 
of their jobs with that change. Latta really thought the Sheriff was going to say that it’s less 
response time.  But it’s still proactive for us.  Downey said ok, will you tell her if he says 
something different?  Latta said that he will.  He already told us that earlier.  It’s a fair response, 
because we are paying them for less time.  He felt the change would eliminate some of them 
waiting in an office, waiting for a call.  He truly thinks the response time would be the same.  300 
hours is still a good amount of hours.  Requiring 100 of that to be for traffic, guarantees that they 
are here, and in town for at least that many hours.  That way if a dispatch call comes in, they are 
already here.  If we said 300 hours, without specifying 100 for traffic, then they could be in 
Albany, and doing a report for us.  Having them here is much better, and critical for us, because 
they can be responding to dispatch calls right away.  Mayor Duncan really didn’t think it would 
cause that much of a difference in service.   
 Caughey thought with the new recording system they are getting, the reports will have 
more information, and we can narrow down some these things.  We are getting big lumps on the 
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report.  From what the Sergeant was saying, it will be June or July when we start getting more 
definitive reporting.  That’s part of the communication we want.  We can know what they are 
doing, and not include what we think they might be doing; that would help us to understand 
what’s going on.  That communication thing, when we tell the sergeant, and the lieutenant, 
these are important things to us, and it wasn’t getting to the deputies, was pretty obvious.  The 
parking fiasco is obvious.  He felt it would give us a better handle on what’s going on, with better 
and more accurate reporting. 
 Loshbaugh said that perhaps we should get input from the county commissioners.  Latta 
said that we haven’t been dealing with them.  We’ve been going directly to the Sheriff.  But 
perhaps, we can go to the commissioners, and tell them what we are asking for.  Maybe the 
commissioners would have an approved budget, and they could say stop messing around with 
the cities.  But the thing is that it can get pretty political.  The Sheriff acts that way sometimes, 
and he is an elected official.  Our biggest complaint is that we ask for services repeatedly.  
Loshbaugh keeps talking about 7th & Territorial, and the trucks on the highway, and we keep 
seeing that over and over; we aren’t seeing the results on that.  Puls thought we were staring to 
see something from that now.  Latta said that was his hope; that we develop good 
communication with them.  He didn’t think we need to worry, and agrees with the Mayor that we 
won’t see a reduction in service.  We won’t see crime break out in major ways, and we won’t 
see the City go in the toilet in livability standards.  If we do notice anything, we can go ahead 
and raise our hours the following year.  Mayor Duncan expressed his disappointment that the 
commissioners are no longer visiting us on an annual basis.  Latta said that Harrisburg has a 
good relationship with the commissioners; he’s met with them 7 or 8 times now.  They like 
Harrisburg, and they remember that we under levied them in times of need. Downey added that 
we also don’t cost them any money to operate here.  Thompson said that if you think about it, if 
you are reducing our contract by 100 hours a month, and average it, you end up with 2 to 3 
hours a day that will be reduced, and that’s only 1 or 2 calls.  That’s not huge.  
 Latta said that if we adjust to 300 hours, then we’ll find out how much time they’ve been 
spending on calls.  If we have a 300 hour contract, and they end up with 320 hours, then we can 
say wow; we were really over hours on all these years.  We’ll be able to see how much the calls 
really cost us.  It will be interesting to see how that works.  If everyone is comfortable with page 
89, then he will plug that into the draft contract, and tell them this is what Harrisburg wants to do 
this year.  Downey said she didn’t like it, but doesn’t know what else to do.  Puls asked, if we 
had to take on the $72,000 increase, then where would it come from?  Gaines said we would 
have to cut programs.  Downey thought we didn’t have enough to cut.  She doesn’t want to cut 
$15,000 going to H.A.R.T.; she would rather cut down on the contract.  She doesn’t like it, but 
she doesn’t have another solution.   
 
Others:   

• Downey showed everyone the plaque that the City had received for us achieving 20 
years with CIS…Eldridge did really well and had to accept the award on behalf of the 
City.  

• Latta updated the Council on the Justice Center/Library issue.  Survey Monkey will 
hopefully be live the next day or two, and the survey will be on the website.  The paper 
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copy will go in this month’s utility bill.  We should be able to close the survey at the end 
of April.   

• Thompson expressed disappointment because she is out of the City limits, so she won’t 
get a copy of it.  

• Latta reminded her that it will be on the website; that’s why we are asking where 
somebody is from on the website version.   

• Scholz reminded everyone that the construction project for Moore St. is on schedule, 
and recommended everyone go around the construction equipment when they leave.   

 
With no further business to discuss, the City Council adjourned at the hour of 9:01pm. 
 
_______________________________  _________________________________ 
Mayor       City Recorder 
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Addendum No. 1 - Gleaners Presentation 



 

LINN COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE 
 

Bruce W. Riley, Sheriff 
1115 S.E. Jackson Street 

Albany, OR 97322 
Phone: 541-967-3950 
www.linnsheriff.org 

 
 

 

2017 
 

MONTHLY REPORT TO THE CITY OF HARRISBURG 
FROM THE LINN COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE 

 
 
 

FOR THE MONTH OF:  February  
  
TRAFFIC CITATIONS: --------------------------------------------- 7 
TRAFFIC WARNINGS: --------------------------------------------- 55 
TRAFFIC CRASHES: ------------------------------------------------ 0 
ADULTS CITED / VIOLATIONS: -------------------------------- 0 
ADULTS ARRESTED: ----------------------------------------------- 1 
JUVENILES CITED / VIOLATIONS: --------------------------- 2 
JUVENILES ARRESTED: ------------------------------------------ 0 
COMPLAINTS/INCIDENTS INVESTIGATED: -------------- 
TRAFFIC HOURS-----------------------------------------------------              

84 
    86 

   
TOTAL HOURS SPENT IN: HARRISBURG  429 

 
 

CONTRACT HOURS= 419 HOURS 
       

 
 
 
 

Bruce W. Riley, 
         Sheriff, Linn County 
 
         By: Sergeant Greg Klein  

Harrisburg City Council Minutes 
March 8, 2017 

31

Addendum No. 2



ENTRY 
DATE

ENTRY 
TIME

CALL DESCRIPTION ADDRESS CITY DESCRIPTION

2/27/17 19:49:02 Trf Equipment Viol TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/27/17 19:49:02 Trf Equipment Viol TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg CITE ISSUED - NO 
INSURANCE

2/27/17 11:13:59 NEGLECT ARROW LEAF PL Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/27/17 9:36:28 DOG COMPLAINT S  9TH ST Harrisburg CAD Report
2/26/17 23:48:07 SUSP-VEHICLE SMITH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/26/17 23:14:36 HARASSMENT RPT S  8TH PL Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/26/17 22:05:05 SUSP-VEHICLE MONROE ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/26/17 20:51:33 SUSP-PERSON SOMMERVILLE 

LOOP
Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/26/17 20:33:17 Trf Equipment Viol TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/26/17 4:25:51 DISTB-NOISE MOORE ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/25/17 23:01:38 Trf Equipment Viol TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 22:44:58 Trf Speed Viol N  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - SPEEDING 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 21:15:22 Trf Equipment Viol LASALLE ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 21:02:44 Trf Moving Viol SOMMERVILLE 

LOOP
Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 21:02:44 Trf Moving Viol SOMMERVILLE 

LOOP
Harrisburg WARNING - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 20:46:45 Trf Equipment Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 20:44:09 Trf Moving Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 20:44:09 Trf Moving Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 20:31:37 Trf Equipment Viol LASALLE ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 20:19:32 Trf Moving Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 20:19:32 Trf Moving Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg MDT Narrative Update
2/25/17 20:09:27 Trf Moving Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 19:50:41 Trf Moving Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 19:33:10 Trf Moving Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg CITE ISSUED - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 19:19:19 Trf Moving Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/25/17 19:00:47 VIOL CITY ORD SMITH ST Harrisburg Warning issued
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2/25/17 15:19:43 ASST-PERSON TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/24/17 22:31:49 Trf Equipment Viol DIAMOND HILL DR Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/24/17 22:10:40 Trf Equipment Viol N  7TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/24/17 21:58:43 Trf Equipment Viol N  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/24/17 20:50:53 Trf Equipment Viol N  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/24/17 16:13:25 TRAFF-OTHER VIOL N  3RD ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/24/17 11:01:18 NARCOTICS OFF    ARROW LEAF PL Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/24/17 10:57:44 TRESPASS S  6TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/24/17 10:20:24 NEGLECT ARROW LEAF AV Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/23/17 16:05:58 MENTAL-OTHER SOMMERVILLE 
LOOP

Harrisburg CAD Report

2/23/17 11:32:57 DOG COMPLAINT TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/23/17 10:38:19 DISTB-OTHER ERICA PL Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/23/17 9:02:39 WELF CHECK EAGLES WY Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/22/17 16:33:09 THEFT-RPT S  3RD ST Harrisburg Incident Report
2/22/17 15:28:44 CIV PROCESS-

OTHER
APPLEGATE PL Harrisburg Civil process, service 

completed
2/22/17 5:54:13 Trf Equipment Viol N  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/22/17 5:39:31 Trf Equipment Viol SCHOOLING ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/22/17 2:02:28 NEGLECT SOMMERVILLE 

LOOP
Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/22/17 1:45:54 CURFEW DEMPSEY ST Harrisburg Incident Report
2/21/17 11:28:24 THREATS S  9TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/20/17 20:25:37 ASST-OUTSIDE 

AGENCY
N  7TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/20/17 17:01:34 Trf Moving Viol TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg WARNING - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 16:43:26 Trf Speed Viol N  7TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - SPEEDING 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 16:43:26 Trf Speed Viol N  7TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 15:18:54 Trf Moving Viol N  7TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 15:18:54 Trf Moving Viol N  7TH ST Harrisburg CITE ISSUED - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 12:12:50 Trf Moving Viol N  3RD ST Harrisburg CITE ISSUED - MOVING 

VIOLATION

Harrisburg City Council Minutes 
March 8, 2017 

33

Addendum No. 3



2/20/17 11:29:11 CRIM MISCHIEF SMITH ST Harrisburg Incident Report
2/20/17 11:19:36 PERS-MISSING TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/20/17 11:13:57 Trf Moving Viol DIAMOND HILL DR Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 11:13:57 Trf Moving Viol DIAMOND HILL DR Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 11:13:57 Trf Moving Viol DIAMOND HILL DR Harrisburg WARNING - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 10:44:33 Trf Equipment Viol S  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 9:55:33 Trf Moving Viol TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 9:55:33 Trf Moving Viol TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg CITE ISSUED - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 9:20:13 Trf Moving Viol TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg CITE ISSUED - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/20/17 3:21:19 DISTB-DOMESTIC SCHOOLING ST Harrisburg Incident Report
2/19/17 18:15:07 TRAFF-DUII N  3RD ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/19/17 15:46:11 Trf Equipment Viol S  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/19/17 12:36:58 Trf Equipment Viol S  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/19/17 11:25:01 Trf Equipment Viol N  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/19/17 11:25:01 Trf Equipment Viol N  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/19/17 9:50:08 ASST-OUTSIDE 

AGENCY
TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/18/17 22:18:48 WARRANT SERV TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/18/17 20:52:35 TRESPASS TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg Incident Report
2/18/17 18:06:50 NEGLECT DEMPSEY ST Harrisburg Incident Report
2/18/17 15:06:02 Trf Moving Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - MOVING 

VIOLATION
2/18/17 8:43:51 JUV-RUNAWAY RPT HEATHER TURN Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/18/17 2:07:27 DISTB-NOISE DEMPSEY CT Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/18/17 1:12:32 DISTB-OTHER S  6TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/17/17 18:25:28 NEGLECT SCHOOLING ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/17/17 18:05:38 NEGLECT SCHOOLING ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/16/17 22:04:18 DISTB-NOISE DEMPSEY CT Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/16/17 18:18:50 DISTB-OTHER N  7TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/16/17 15:29:50 ASST-OUTSIDE 

AGENCY
RILEY WY Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
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2/16/17 14:31:19 Trf Equipment Viol LASALLE ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/16/17 14:31:19 Trf Equipment Viol LASALLE ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/16/17 14:31:19 Trf Equipment Viol LASALLE ST Harrisburg CITE ISSUED - DWS/NO 
ODL

2/16/17 13:01:46 HAZ-TRAFFIC LASALLE ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/16/17 2:00:10 ALARM - POLICE ERICA PL Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/15/17 20:10:28 Trf Equipment Viol LASALLE ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/15/17 14:15:11 SUSP-
CIRCUMSTANCES

LASALLE ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/15/17 9:07:59 DOG COMPLAINT AZALEA ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/15/17 1:08:42 ALARM - POLICE SMITH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/14/17 13:58:08 DOG COMPLAINT AZALEA ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/14/17 11:07:40 CIV PROCESS-
RESTRAINING 
ORDER

S  6TH ST Harrisburg Civil process, service 
completed

2/14/17 9:18:07 VEH-STOLEN N  7TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/14/17 0:54:39 VEH-REPO N  7TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/12/17 22:56:56 Trf Equipment Viol N  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/12/17 20:51:49 Trf Equipment Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/12/17 20:44:35 CIV PROCESS-
OTHER

N  7TH ST Harrisburg Civil process, service 
completed

2/12/17 20:16:12 Trf Equipment Viol N  9TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/12/17 19:43:49 LOST DOG ERICA PL Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/11/17 17:53:01 CIV PROCESS-
OTHER

N  7TH ST Harrisburg Civil process atmpted, not 
served

2/11/17 15:28:14 DISTB-DOMESTIC S  6TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/11/17 13:36:10 DISTB-OTHER N  7TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/11/17 12:09:47 CIV DISP RPT N  7TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/11/17 5:37:54 ASST-OUTSIDE 
AGENCY

S  11TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/10/17 20:56:04 CIV PROCESS-
OTHER

N  7TH ST Harrisburg Civil process atmpted, not 
served

2/10/17 20:05:52 DOG COMPLAINT DIAMOND HILL DR Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary
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2/09/17 7:46:36 ALARM - POLICE BRANTEN CT Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/09/17 6:09:19 SUSP-PERSON SMITH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/09/17 3:40:31 ALARM - POLICE SMITH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/08/17 14:36:19 TRANSP-PRISONER 
ADULT

SMITH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/08/17 9:04:54 SUSP-PERSON N  7TH PL Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/08/17 5:52:20 Trf Equipment Viol TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/07/17 21:50:09 SUSP-VEHICLE DIAMOND HILL DR Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/07/17 21:41:04 Trf Equipment Viol S  3RD ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/07/17 20:14:41 Trf Equipment Viol S  2ND ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/07/17 19:12:18 SUSP-PERSON N  6TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/07/17 18:29:20 Trf Equipment Viol MOORE ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/07/17 15:44:45 THEFT-RPT SOMMERVILLE 
LOOP

Harrisburg Incident Report

2/07/17 9:30:19 SUSP-VEHICLE N  3RD ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/07/17 3:08:10 VEH-REPO BURTON ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/06/17 21:19:06 Trf Equipment Viol S  6TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/06/17 20:34:15 Trf Equipment Viol SMITH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/06/17 8:04:36 SUSP-VEHICLE S  6TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/05/17 20:08:51 CIV PROCESS-
OTHER

S  5TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/05/17 14:59:16 ALARM - POLICE PEORIA RD Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/05/17 1:59:37 DISTB-NOISE TERRITORIAL ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/03/17 18:55:58 DISPUTE-
NEIGHBOR

SOMMERVILLE 
LOOP

Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/03/17 12:34:22 SUSP-PERSON N  3RD ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/03/17 8:33:53 CRIM MISCHIEF SOMMERVILLE 
LOOP

Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/03/17 3:28:12 CURFEW SMITH ST Harrisburg Incident Report
2/02/17 23:05:06 ASST-OUTSIDE 

AGENCY
MONROE ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/02/17 21:56:56 Trf Equipment Viol LASALLE ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
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2/02/17 21:00:56 Trf Equipment Viol N  7TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 
VIOLATION

2/02/17 18:36:38 INFORMATION 
REQUEST/REPORT

SOMMERVILLE 
LOOP

Harrisburg No Additional Report 
Necessary

2/02/17 16:39:23 Trf Speed Viol DEMPSEY ST Harrisburg MDT Narrative Update
2/02/17 14:01:53 SUSP-PERSON SOMMERVILLE 

LOOP
Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/02/17 6:22:57 TRESPASS N  7TH PL Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/02/17 3:36:04 ALARM - POLICE N  3RD ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/02/17 3:23:08 ALARM - POLICE S  2ND ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/01/17 22:23:37 Trf Equipment Viol S  4TH ST Harrisburg WARNING - EQUIPMENT 

VIOLATION
2/01/17 20:19:53 CIV PROCESS-

OTHER
MOORE ST Harrisburg Civil process atmpted, not 

served
2/01/17 17:24:13 TRAFF-OTHER VIOL HEATHER TURN Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/01/17 17:05:18 PARKING COMPL N  7TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
2/01/17 9:20:13 WELF CHECK N  7TH ST Harrisburg No Additional Report 

Necessary
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